
BOROUGH	OF	EDDYSTONE	

BOROUGH	COUNCIL	WORKSHOP	MINUTES	

																																																																														January	2,	2023	

7:00	P.M.	

The	Borough	of	Eddystone	Borough	Council	held	the	meeting	on	the	above	date	with	the	following	
members	present:		Council	President	Rachael	Walker,	Vice	President	Mandy	Hall,	Council	members		
William	Bolton,	Nick	Jones	and	Randy	Perry.		Eddystone	Borough	Solicitor	Tim	Possenti	along	with	Mayor	
Yannuzzi	were	also	present.	Beth	Gross	and	Mike	Bannon	absent.	

President	Walker	called	the	meeting	to	order	followed	by	Roll	Call.		

UPCOMING	PUBLIC	MEETINGS/EVENTS:	

1/9/2023	@	6:00	PM	--	Council	Executive	Session	

1/9/2023	@	7:00	PM	–	Council	Regular	Meeting		

Announcements	

President	Walker	wished	all	Happy	New	Year	along	with	updating	all	that	there	was	no	reason	for	a	
special	meeting	and	the	Borough	would	not	be	shutting	down	since	the	Mayor’s	veto	was	not	done	
properly	within	the	10	days	to	do	so.	

Councilman	Perry	updated	the	New	Year’s	dance	was	a	great	time	for	the	kids	of	the	community	along	
with	a	ball	drop	for	the	children.	Also	shared	that	new	programs	will	be	discussed	for	the	new	year.	

Councilman	Bolton	announce	the	award	of	$100,000	for	the	Pocket	Park	to	be	done	at	10th	&	Eddystone.	



President	Walker	also	updated	all	that	another	commercial	business	has	filed	a	tax	appeal.	

PUBLIC	COMMENT	

Karen	Reeves	wished	all	a	Happy	New	Year,	thanked	Council	for	explaining	to	Mr.	Yannuzzi	the	rules	for	
vetoing	the	budget.	She	also	stated	it	is	hard	to	believe	Mr.	Yannuzzi	has	been	serving	as	Mayor	for	11	
months	now	and	was	previously	on	council	2	years	prior	and	states	he	has	learned	nothing	while	serving	
both	positions.	Karen	also	stated	maybe	if	he	didn’t	fall	prey	to	the	manipulative	council	president	of	
2020/2021,	he	would	have	been	more	educated.	She	also	stated	that	she	can’t	believe	that	he	works	for	
a	state	representative	and	has	no	understanding	of	the	governing	laws	that	prevail.	

Mikey	Dugan	commented	on	several	ideas	for	the	upcoming	move	into	LHH	and	recommended	flyers	be	
sent	to	all	residents	for	the	upcoming	move.	

Justin	Hartline	spoke	in	support	of	the	Mayor	and	his	veto	and	expressed	concerns	for	the	steep	tax	hike	
but		understands	that	has	now	been	covered.	

COMMITTEE	REPORTS	

President	Walker	reported	on	the	tentative	EMS	agreement	and	announced	this	should	be	on	the	
agenda	as	an	action	item	next	Monday.	

ADJOURNMENT:	

Motion	made	by	Mandy	Hall,	2nd	by	Nick	Jones.		Motion	carries	5-0	

Submitted	by,	

Borough	Manager	



Borough	of	Eddystone	


